KPSAA Executive Board Meeting Minutes
Thursday, February 23, 2012

10:00 a.m., Warehouse DMC Room

1) Dan Carstens called the meeting to order at 10:12 a.m.
2) Roll call

Members Present:  Dan Carstens, Jen Dowd, Tony Graham, Mark Robinson, Curtis Schmidt, 

Trevan Walker, Jay Griffel, Bill Holt, John O’Brien, and Dave Spence
3) Approval of November 10, 2011 Executive Board Meeting minutes
Motion was made by Trevan Walker to approve the November 10, 2011 Executive Board Meeting Minutes.

Bill Holt seconded the motion.

Vote:  Passed unanimously.

4) February 23, 2012 agenda approval

Motion was made by Bill Holt to approve the February 23, 2012 Executive Board Meeting Agenda.
Jen Dowd seconded the motion.

Vote:  Passed unanimously.

5) Guests:

No guests present.
6) Executive Secretary’s Report

a.  Nikolaevsk requested a waiver for 6th graders to be able to participate in middle school volleyball.

b. John Andrews ( nominated by Dave Spence) was accepted into Hall of Fame, Sunday, August 5th in Anchorage.

7) Correspondence

No correspondence.

8) ASAA/Region III Updates

(Meeting dates:  January 30, 31)

The Valley requested use of Nikiski track in the interim of theirs’ being built.
9) Action and Discussion Items

· Supporting local tournaments/competitions ; language of philosophy (John O’Brien)
Two options were presented to KPSAA members:

1)  Schools shall participate in all Borough tournaments and not schedule conflicting events on these dates, OR

2) Schools are encouraged to participate and attempt to NOT schedule conflicting events on these dates.

Motion was made by Trevan Walker to not change the language.  

Bill Holt seconded the motion.

Vote:  Motion was NOT passed.

Motion was made by Bill Holt to amend Option 1 to say:
“All schools shall be represented in all Borough tournaments.”

Mark Robinson seconded the motion

Vote:  Seward representative voted No.

     Motion passed.

Motion was made by Curtis Schmidt to include the following philosophy statement in the high school handbook:

“Borough tournaments were developed for the enrichment of student athletes.  All schools shall be represented in all Borough tournaments.”

Jen Dowd seconded the motion.

Vote:  Seward representative voted No.
 
     Motion passed.

· Eligibility proposals (John O’Brien)
As per attached, page 10, 11 of the high school handbook reflect additions to the language.

Mark Robinson moved to adopt the new language as clarification to the handbook.

Bill Holt seconded the motion.

Vote:  Passed unanimously.
Motion was made by Jen Dowd to approve the changes in the high school handbook language as a package deal.

Curtis Schmidt seconded the motion.

Vote:  Passed unanimously.

As per KPSAA By-laws, handbook changes will be dispersed to all schools for input at least seven days prior to action (April 25, 2012 - Spring KPSAA meeting).  It will be voted on at this meeting.  Recommended changes will then go to the school board for their approval at their next meeting.
· Brewing interest in a Central Peninsula girls’ hockey cooperative team (John O’Brien)
As information only item, there are a growing number of high school female hockey players (Kenai and Soldotna) interested in forming a cooperative hockey team.  Currently Fairbanks, Matsu, and Anchorage already have this in place.

Steps needed:  

a. District to assemble a waiver request/approval to include list of 12-15 girls interesting in participating.

b. Add high school girls’ hockey on the March 2012 Interest survey.

c. Supply supporting letters.

· Lift restriction on travel to/from Seward, Homer on week nights for middle schools (Curtis Schmidt) Middle School issue stemming from incurring large travel costs driving back and forth, double bussing, encourage more student participation etc.  Curtis Schmidt will draft language and bring to April 25, 2012 KPSAA meeting.

· Re-visit number of coaching and intramural allocations at middle school level (Curtis Schmidt)

Curtis Schmidt will dialog with middle school staff to see if they want to address this issue.

· Discuss concept of B teams – middle school level (Curtis Schmidt)

As stated above, Curtis Schmidt will dialog with middle school staff to see if they want to address this issue.

· All State football selection/discrepancies follow-up (Dan Carstens/Curtis Schmidt)

Dan Carstens will draft letter to high school and present to coaches’ association.

· Activity busses follow-up (Dave Spence)

First Student was only company that presented written proposal.  There is approximately a 2.5 % increase so still cheaper for schools to get their own drivers.

John O’Brien will request equipment fund information be on the next leadership meeting agenda.
· M.S. drug/alcohol suspension policy follow-up (Curtis Schmidt)

The desire is to simplify the current high school language to better serve middle school philosophy.  Curtis Schmidt and John O’Brien will draft language to present to KPSAA membership.

10) Adjournment

At 12:55 p.m., Tony Graham moved to adjourn.

Bill Holt seconded the motion.

Vote:   Passed unanimously.

11) Next KPSAA Meeting – April 25, 2012, 4:00 p.m. – Immediately following Admin. Meeting – Challenger Center.
